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BATTISFORD PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Teresa Davis 07719208444
clerk@battisfordpc.org.uk
http://www.battisfordpc.org.uk
MINUTES
of the BATTISFORD PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
held at the Battisford Village Hall on 15th February 2022 7pm 
       Present
       Cllr J Cook (Vice Chairman)
       Cllr S Zethraeus
       Cllr J Wilson
       Cllr J Pope
       Cllr C Nicholas
       Cllr E Kerry
       Dst Cllr D Pratt
       Parish Clerk T Davis
	2022/13
a.

b.

c.
	CHAIRMAN`S WELCOME and RECORDING OF MEETING
As the Chair had sent their apologies, Cllr J Cook Chaired the meeting and welcomed all to the meeting. No recording was advised.

Formal apologies were noted from Cllr D Wicking accepted by the Parish Councillors. County Cllr K Oakes had also sent apologies.

A Non-pecuniary interest was declared by Cllr C Nicholas for item 2022/17a.


	

	2022/14
a & b.
	To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Parish Council EGM of 14th December 2021 and the Parish Council meeting of 18th January 2022 and for the Chair to sign as a true record

No matters arising from the minutes, it was noted that the previous planning applications had been granted. Cllr D Pratt advised he was still chasing the planning enforcement dept in respect of the BMCU373500855 initially reported by the Clerk.
It was noted that one or two spelling/typing errors were apparent and would be corrected on the 18th January minutes,  both sets of minutes were AGREED with to include these corrections.
	

	2022/15
a.

b.

c.


	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – for members of the public, County Councillors & District Councillors to speak  

No members of the public were present to speak
Cty Cllr K Oakes’s report can be found in the addendum below
Dst Cllr D Pratt advised that he had written to the BMSDC planning team as against for the AP/21/00084 planning appeal.  Dst Cllr D Pratt's report can be found in the addendum below.
	

	2022/16

a.

b.
	Jubilee Tree Planting & Queens Canopy

To discuss and approve purchasing a plaque for commemorative tree
Discussion took place in respect of marking the Queen's Jubilee year. Places for planting, amount of trees, type of trees and when this would be carried out. It was AGREED that seven trees (one for each decade) would be planted on The Green, an area to be decided by the Tree Warden, as well as the types of trees to plant. A plaque was also AGREED, ideally in slate or stone, of up to £100 with 20% discretion. Words to be organised by Cllr J Pope to commemorate HM the Queen. Dst Cllr D Pratt advised that a locality budget of from £250 could be available, which was welcomed by councillors who felt that this might be needed if older trees were planted.

To discuss ongoing tree planting in the cemetery
It had been identified that an area of unconsecrated land in the cemetery would be suitable for a small woodland to be created. Further discussion took place in respect of creating this space as 'green' burial, or where ashes could be scattered or just as peaceful woodland. The clerk was tasked with finding out more of the regulations surrounding these options, in the meantime it was AGREED that a woodland was a good idea to start on.
	Cllr J Pope

Clerk

	2022/17
a.

b.


	BMSDC Planning Consultation Requests Received for Battisford

DC/22/00233 - Householder Application, errection of extensions, conversion of garage to living space - Ravenscroft, Battisford

Discussion took place regarding the application.
It was concluded that NO COMMENT would be given to BMSDC.
AP/21/00084 - Planning Appeal - Full planning application, erection of one house with vehicle access, re-submission of DC/19/02290

The appeal was discussed, past objections were discussed and historical refusals. It was CONFIRMED that no new objections could be added to the objections already logged on the planning application.
	

	
	Meeting closed 7.30pm
	


DATES OF FORTHCOMING MEETINGS (for up to date information please see BPC website)
http://www.battisfordpc.org.uk/battisford-parish-council/meetings/
Addendum – Reports
Suffolk County Council – Cllr K Oakes
February 2022
Council prepares budgets for its finances and the environment 
Column by Councillor Richard Rout, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Finance and Environment
For the first time in its history, Suffolk County Council will be presented with TWO budgets at its Full Council meeting in February.
One of these budgets is the Financial Budget, which has been a regular feature of Full Council meetings ahead of the new financial year. This is where I present how we propose to generate and spend money to provide the best possible services for everyone in Suffolk.
But this year, for the first time, a detailed Carbon Budget will also be presented. This is an important step, as it will allow the Council to monitor its progress against our ambitious target of being a Net Zero organisation by 2030.
I’ll explain more about the Carbon Budget shortly, but first I want to address our Financial Budget – what the last year has been like, what pressures the council is under, and how you will play a key role to enable the council to provide and invest in the services that many residents need to access.
It has been a very difficult budget to consider, especially with Covid continuing to make life challenging on every level, both professionally and personally. This is true of the council’s finances too - we also continue to face rising costs. In addition, the demands on our services have hugely increased, particularly for our adult care and children’s services.
The pandemic continues to have a big impact on our aim to help everyone stay active, healthy and lead independent lives – as well as supporting those with more complex needs, by providing social care, through our amazing team of care workers.
Covid has brought challenges to the services we provide to children and families, from childcare to supporting young children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). I’d like to thank our teams that have worked tirelessly to ensure children and families have been supported during this time.
I’m pleased to say that I’ve worked with my colleagues to propose a budget which will not see any reductions in our services, and invests further where it is most needed.
For example, we propose to increase our family services budget by £1.1m from next year, to specifically address the recommendations made by the recent independent SEND review – this is in addition to our previous commitment of £45m to develop SEND provision.
In the public consultation we ran at the end of 2021, you told us that highways and the environment were your top priorities, after children’s services and adult care.
We plan to invest in these areas, for example an additional £1m over the next four years, to be spent on things like road signs and responsible verge cutting. Over the next 3 years, we have also committed to £10m to specifically deliver an increasing number of drainage schemes, and £10m to improve footpath quality and access. There will also be a £12.8m investment to decarbonise the buildings that we own.
To maintain the services we provide, and to invest further, we will be asking you for an extra 1.99% in Council Tax and an additional 1% in Adult Social Care Precept. We did have the option of asking for another 1% on top of these increases, but decided against this as we believe that the lower amount will be sufficient to provide a balanced budget, with no need to reduce any of our services.
If you live in a Band B property – the most common type of property in Suffolk – this works out an additional £0.62 per week, compared to your bill last year.
In our public consultation, there were more people who agreed that council tax would need to go up, compared to those that didn’t. This was especially true for funding adult care. By paying this extra each week, we are all helping the council to provide its key services, and supporting those who need it most.
As I mentioned, in February we will also be presenting Suffolk County Council’s first ever Carbon Budget. We want to be a Net Zero organisation by 2030 -his means reducing our impact on climate change where we can. We do this by reducing our carbon emissions as much as possible, for example making our buildings more efficient, procuring goods and services from suppliers who have a similar Net Zero ambition, moving our vehicles over to electric, and investing in our environment.
A Net Zero Carbon Budget for the council enables us to evaluate the impact of decisions we take. It provides a baseline for measurement every year, against which we can track our progress.
These are two budgets which I’m extremely proud to be involved with. I think both will have a positive impact on Suffolk – both in terms of looking after our residents, but also protecting the environment and county in which we are privileged to live.
Suffolk County Council waives fees for Platinum Jubilee events
It was announced on January 18th that to mark the celebration of Her Majesty the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, Suffolk County Council will be waiving street party road closure fees.
On Sunday 6 February 2022, Her Majesty the Queen will celebrate her Platinum Jubilee, marking 70 years of service. To celebrate this milestone, events will be taking place across the Country, particularly over the four-day Bank Holiday weekend, between 2 and 5 June 2022. This bank holiday gives communities and people throughout the UK the opportunity to come together and celebrate with their neighbours.
For all events on Sunday 5 June 2022, which is being referred to nationally as the ‘Big Jubilee Lunch’, Suffolk County Council will not be charging fees normally associated with road closures.
The following website has been set up for those who are looking to organise a street party as a group of residents, or as a local authority, for an event in a large public space, such as a park:
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent.
As part of the main criteria for a road to be closed, the road must be residential with no through traffic (i.e. a cul-de-sac or traffic not able to access another road from the event road, etc.) and only resident traffic will be affected.
To be allocated traffic management to assist with an event, all applications must be received before 11pm on Sunday 27 March 2022. Traffic management will consist of 5 traffic cones, 1 road closure sign and an advance warning sign, which may be delivered to the chosen drop off point, up to Thursday 2 June 2022.
If any applications are received after 11pm on Sunday 27 March 2022, these may still be processed. However, Suffolk County Council cannot cover the costs of traffic management for the event, nor will Suffolk County Council be able to provide any form of traffic management equipment. This is due to possible supply chain constraints and other operational demands.
For full details, including street party event criteria, information on insurance and licences, please ensure you visit this link https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent
If you have any queries, please contact Suffolk County Councils Customer Services team on 0345 606 6171 or email customer.services@suffolk.gov.uk
Find more information on how to get involved in celebrating Her Majesty's historic reign, at platinumjubilee.gov.uk.
Warm Homes Suffolk Fund to heat up cold homes this winter 
It was announced on January 27th that residents can cut energy costs and reduce their carbon.
Suffolk residents who are struggling to keep their homes warm, can contact a new project which offers funding and free advice at www.warmhomessuffolk.org.
Suffolk’s councils have joined together to establish Warm Homes Suffolk, which launches today. The team will be on hand to offer expert advice on reducing energy bills, energy usage and identify benefits that residents may be entitled to, to help keep their homes warm.
The work of Warm Homes Suffolk will also help the county towards its target of Net Zero by 2030, as the project aims to better insulate homes and provide more efficient heating, meaning less carbon is released into the atmosphere.
A successful bid was made to the Department for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy (BEIS) for £2.7 million pounds of funding to run Warm Homes Suffolk - The Warm Feeling Fund. This is part of the Government’s (Local Authority Delivery phase two) LAD2 Scheme, designed to improve the energy efficiency of Britain’s homes.
The bid was led by Suffolk County Council, on behalf of all councils in the county.
Councillor Andy Drummond, Chair of the Suffolk Environment Cabinet Members group, said:
“With an imminent spike in energy costs for all households, Suffolk’s authorities have joined together to offer valuable support and advice to residents. We want to assure people that help is out there, so that you don’t have to live in a cold house, or become unwell, by worrying about your energy bills.
“If you, or anyone you know is having difficulty heating their home, or is concerned about their energy bills, please get in touch with Warm Homes Suffolk.”
For eligible residents, the scheme can offer a range of home upgrades, including cavity, loft and external insulation, installation of solar photovoltaic systems and switching central heating to more efficient low carbon heat pumps.
The scheme is available to homeowners, those renting and landlords. There are some conditions to meet before being able to access funding, which is aimed at residents who are:
earning under £30,000 per annum
currently receiving benefits (or think you may be eligible)
living in homes with a low energy rating
If you are a landlord with tenants and property that meet the above criteria, then you could receive a subsidy of up to two-thirds for work which improves the energy efficiency of your property, up to the value of £5,000.
More details and further information about eligibility can be found in the on the Warm Home Suffolk website www.warmhomessuffolk.org, or by calling 03456 037 686. Lines are open Monday to Friday between 9am and 4pm. 
District Cllr Report  - Mid Suffolk District Cllr D Pratt
February 2022
Joint Local Plan
We are still waiting for confirmation of timings for the new process for the Joint Local Plan. At present, the Inspector has stated that, with regards to housing, the Council should revert to the current plans which include the Core Strategy (2008), the Core Strategy Focused Review (2012), the Stowmarket Area Action Plan (2013) and Haughley’s Neighbourhood Plan (2019) with any decision taking into account the most recent National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF 2021).
MSDC Annual Monitoring Report 2020/21
This report gives details of housing completions and outstanding permissions and other data related to housing development in Mid Suffolk.
672 new dwellings were built in the district in 2020/21 - 131% of the current annual target (513 dwellings) set by the national standard methodology. Of these, 29% were affordable homes.
There are 7,444 outstanding planning permissions (as at 01/04/21) which are either not started or under construction.
CIL payments totalling £1,017,746.36 were made to town and parish councils.
Twenty-nine percent of all residential completions were delivered on previously developed land, against a target of 50%.
Mid Suffolk District Council Budget
The draft 2022/23 budget was considered by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee in January and is due to be considered at full Council in February. Current indications are that the net budget is expected to be nearly £9 million. There are no proposals for council tax yet however the amount raised will increase by £285,000 (to £6.96 million) due to increases in households paying the tax. Currently the draft budget forecasts a surplus of nearly £6 million which includes a projected £4.8 million from the current financial year.
Fees and charges
An updated list of fees and charges for 2022/23 has been agreed by Mid Suffolk District Council. The majority of these are unchanged with no increase. There is a 3-4% increase for garden waste bin collections and for bulky waste items collection.
Funding for neighbourhood planning
Babergh and Mid Suffolk have been named as part of a pilot scheme to allow residents an easier way to shape and influence development in their area. The councils have been awarded £45,000 of Government funding to go towards a new post designed to encourage more people in both districts to engage with the planning system.
	Email: daniel.pratt@midsuffolk.gov.uk
Telephone: 07775389193
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